
“Now I beseech 
you, brethren, for the 

Lord Jesus Christ’s sake, and 
for the love of the Spirit, that ye strive together 

with me in your prayers to God for me.”  Romans 15:30

While traveling on deputation during September, we visited 
Shenandoah Baptist Church in Martinsburg, WV, on a Wednesday 
night.   The message that night was from the above passage.   This 
verse and that message so impacted me, that I share it with you.  
As Paul did back then, so I do now.   I beseech each and every 
one of you to strive together with me in your prayers to God for 
me.   Continue to pray for us.   Continue to come boldly before 
the throne of grace and intercede for us.   Keep us in your daily 
prayers as you bring us to the Almighty.

September was a busy and fruitful month.   First of all we praise 
God that during the month of September, we were able to schedule 
many meetings in October and November.  We are grateful that 
God is still opening doors in spite of the current pandemic crisis.    
Indeed the world may be in bondage, but the Word of God is not 
bound!

We began our month on September 6, as we presented our 
missionary burden to Resurrection Baptist Church in Cowpens, 
SC.  It was a joy to be with Joey Wampler and his congregation.   
We then visited Truth Missionary Baptist Church in Greenville, 
SC.  We hope to return soon to present our work to these folks.  On 
September 13, Scott preached and presented our work to Gospel 
Missionary Baptist Church in Rocky Mount, NC.  This church 
is pastored by Allen Mills, and we are grateful for his kindness 
in allowing us to come.    We visited and preached at Liberty 
Baptist Church (one of our supporting churches) in Snow Hill 
that evening.   We were blessed to preach at Lighthouse Baptist 
Church in Washington, NC on September 20 and help with their 
missions emphasis month.   We thank God that Lighthouse has 

committed to taking us on for support.     That evening, we 
were blessed to visit Faith Baptist Church in Trenton, NC 

and try to be an encouragement to them.   Faith is still 

without a pastor, and we ask that you pray that God 
would supply this need.   

During the third week of September, we were honored to be 
a part of a mission conference held at Emmanuel Baptist Church 
in Winchester, VA pastored by Steve Rebert.   We presented our 
work on Friday, September 25.  We praise God that during this 
mission conference, Emmanuel took us on for support.

On September 27, we had the privilege of being at Grace Baptist 
Church in Newport, NC throughout the entire day.   Grace is 
the home of the Fundamental Broadcasting Network (FBN - - 
90.7).   Not only did we have the privilege of presenting our work, 
but Scott was able to preach in both the morning and evening 
services.   It was an honor to be with Pastor Clyde Eborn and 
his dear congregation.   They have invited us back to get some 
“hands on” experience in their radio station.   This is so important 
because much of what we do in Pohnpei, FSM next year will 
center around managing the Christian radio station there.

Please rejoice with us because during the month of September, 
Calvary Baptist Church in Englewood, FL also graciously took us 
on for support.   With three churches taking us on for support in 
September, our support level is now at 43%.   We are encouraged 
by this and ask you to pray that God would increase our support 
as we continue to present our work and share our burden.    Pray 
for us as we go in to the months of October and November.    We 
have many meetings scheduled and ask that you pray that God 
would lay it upon the hearts of many of these churches to take us 
on for support.    Pray that God would fill our December calendar 
as well and that He would give us many meetings in the fast 
approaching new year.   Pray that we might see lost people saved 
and Christians strengthened as a result of our ministry.   

Pray for us as we continue to make plans to be in Pohnpei, FSM 
by the end of April, 2021, and that God would fully prepare us 
to successfully relieve missionary Gabriel Eiben and his family. 
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Sincerely In Christ,  
Scott and Marilee Norman


